March 4, 2010
Public Session, Oak Harbor, Washington
Meeting began at 0800
Attendance Sheets can be seen by clicking here.
1.  Welcome and Introductions
Heather Parker, United States Coast Guard (USCG) District 13 (D13) opened the floor for David Hollett, Island County Dept of Emergency Management.  Mr. Hollet gave a brief introduction on Whidbey Island, and thanked everyone for being here.  Dale Jensen, Washington Department of Ecology (WDOE) informed the group that he heads the States oil spill committee, Mr. Jensen stressed the importance of making contacts through these meetings.  Capt Englebert, USCG Sector Seattle Captain of the Port (COTP) talked about the importance of these meetings.  Calvin Terada, Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Chief of Response, thanked everyone for coming, and reminded everyone to sign in.  Then everyone went around the room and introduced themselves.
2.  NW Area Committee and NW Area Contingency Plan 101

Heather Parker educated the attendees about the Northwest Area Committee as well as the Regional Response Team (RRT).  Ms. Parker covered the National Response System, and how the Incident Command System (ICS) structure functions with these groups, ongoing planning activities, and the Northwest Area Contingency Plan (NWACP). To see the accompanying Power Point, click here.
3.  Highlights from March 3rd RRT Meeting
Dale Jensen, WDOE informed the group of what the RRT discussed during yesterdays meeting.  This included  a Hail and Farewell to Commander Marty Smith, USCG Sector Seattle, ongoing subcommittee work within the steering committee, discussion of the Public Information Officer (PIO) policy, the Volunteer Policy, as well as discussion about the Howard Hanson Dam, and dam closures that will take place on the Columbia River during the repairs this fall. 
4.  Operational Commanders Roundtable
Captain Englebert, Captain Myer USCG Sector Portland COTP, Calvin Terada, and Dale Jenson led a interactive discussion with the group. Captain Englebert opened the discussion directing the group to start with a quick brief on what their agency is doing and discussed her Sector’s current activities.  
· Department of Nuclear Detection pilot project, this project pumped 2.5 million dollars of nuclear detection equipment into the local community.    Now this project is being launched in San Diego, CA.  
· Sector Seattle did a full exercise in the Puget Sound during September 2009, there were 26 agencies involved in three locations in the Sound using the detection equipment.  The next step of this process is to figure out what they can do with the detection equipment.  
· The sector is changing their command structure.  Sector Seattle will now become Sector Puget Sound.  The only thing that changes is the command and control in Radio, this will remove people from Port Angeles, WA and move them to Seattle, WA.  
· There’s going to be a drastic change in the port security grant program.  The fund used to be spent on cameras and fences, however the shift for the next five years is focusing on the port infrastructure, and how to re-constitute the transportation system after an issue.  Captain Englebert explained it’s much more all hazards, regional, reconstitution and capabilities rather than security.  She also stated that she’s been working with the derelict vessel program, and added that she sees a direct correlation between derelict vessels and oil spills.
Dale Jenson discussed things WDOE was currently involved with:
· The Strait of Juan de Fuca ecosystem recovery network –volunteer process, they are doing work to improve the health of the Puget Sound.  WDOE has done a lot of relationship building with the Makah tribe.  There are multiple agencies involved with this recovery.  

· WDOE is working with the Marine Resource Committee (MRC), which is a committee authorized by congress to provide local, broad, bottom-up input in to the Northwest Straits Commission (NWSC). This group neither creates nor enforces law, it is strictly a group that serves in a science-based advisory, educational and fund-raising capacity. It’s all volunteers.
· Also the Columbia River/Snake River Initiative. – WDOE is working on how to develop an early action response and wants to work on how to contain the source.  There is cross-State work going on for this effort.  Currently there are 60 response caches along the river available for response.
Calvin Terada gave the EPA agency update:
· They are working on multi-jurisdictional inter-mixing with the different agencies in Washington.  They want to ensure no one is bumping heads, and be able to know who’s in charge.  They want to put it on paper, so they know how to handle it.
· Due to the economy, the request for capacity building (Training) has gone up.  They are doing their best to provide that training.  
· On the Radiation side, things are scattered.  Because the knowledge of radiation is so spread out, it’s difficult to communicate.  EPA is trying to do outreach and start a dialog about what resources are out there between all the entities that have radiation response capabilities.  The two OSCs assigned to be liaisons to the locals are Diane Dettling and Andy Smith.

Capt Fred Meyer gave the Sector Portland agency update:
· Sector Portland will be moving to Astoria. There will be no change in responsibility, just moving the command center.
· They are going to bring a captain to handle the marine safety unit (MSU) to Portland, who will only do marine inspection.
· The Sector is focused on the Columbia River channel deepening project with the ACOE which includes deepening the Columbia River by a total of 3 feet.
· They’re still trying to remove the LST 1166, now that the oil and hazardous materials have been removed, they’d like to move it out of its current location.  
Questions/Comments:

· Michael Heumann asked the group to speak a little bit more about the closure of the Columbia River Dam.  Captain Myer answered.  Sector Portland is planning on providing outreach to facilities to see what their plans were during this closure, they are going to look at the location of pre-staged equipment to ensure it’s in the proper location. They’re going to ask Tidewater what their plans are for barge storage.  Captain Myer added they are going to coordinate with auxillarists for response above the Bonneville dam.
· One gentleman asked about the timeline for the sector changes.  Captain Myer stated they are planning on standing up Sector Columbia River on the 16th of August and Sector Puget Sound will be the 30th of July.

· Ron Wilson, WA Emergency Management Director asked about operating pleasure craft up in the straits.  Ron asked if this move will impact the people in the small pleasure craft due to their radios not having as wide of a range as the bigger boats.  Captain Englebert stated there are now repeaters stood up, so Seattle can hear Port Angeles just fine.  

· One gentleman asked that the group explain the most recent close call in Neah Bay involving a container vessel.  About 10:30 p.m. on Tuesday, the container vessel experienced engine trouble, then reported a major engine room fire, and alerted USCG that they were drifting towards dangerous shore.  The boat immediately called the Hunter tug located at Neah Bay, the tug responded that they are State run and they’d have to ask the State.  They were underway in 5 minutes, and it was 25 minutes till they got to the boat.  They going to do a full review of the casualty.  Dale added that there was opposition to the tug being in Neah Bay, and that it’s been a lot of work to keep that tug out there.  It’s done 44 assists and towed 11 times in 10 years.  At $20 K a gallon to clean up in that area, it is advantageous to keep the tug there.  Shell Oil representative said although the industry will be taking over the financials of the tug Hunter, they are hoping that the USCG will still command the ordering of the tug.  
· A question was raised about Dredging in Neah Bay.   Capt Englebert stated that she had talked about it, but does not know the status as there is a long the list of places to be dredged.  As of right now the tug has to leave the harbor when the tide is negative.

· Dale Jenson asked if there was a spill, where does the EPA and USCG jurisdiction begin and end?  Mr. Terada informed the group that there is documentation on this in the NW Area Contingency Plan, however they are currently working on further agreements to specify these boundaries.
· A question was raised about the USCG’s threshold of response to an oil spill.  Capt. Englebert stated that she has to respond to everything and that nothing’s too little.  USCG and WDOE are in close coordination, and often they coordinate so that only one agency is actually on scene.
· Capt. Englebert stated that she’d like to see more participation in the Area Committee.  She asked what does she need to do to make that happen?   One gentleman stated working through the different existing committees is a great way.   The different local agencies said that funding was an issue.  Capt Englebert stated, so If I bring money, you’ll help?  Marty Smith shared with the group about the state fund for derelict vessels and that the USCG didn’t even need to be contacted to seek reimbursement.  Ron Wilson suggested to get involved with the locals and their LEPCs.
· Calvin Terada asked if any of the other OSCs wanted to say anything.  Leslee Bechtel, 10 CST, added that the CST has 22 certificed Hazmat technicians.  The 10th CST hass been working with the small vessel pilot program.  The CST costs zero dollars to the State, so there is no bill when they are called out for use.  They follow OSHA guidelines, do training with EPA, and they’ve been doing joint entry training with the Explosive Ordnance Disposal (EOD) teams.

· The Navy representative stated that region-wide they have a lot of assets.  The Navy assists sometimes with vessels that run aground and they have a spill management team.  
5.  Updates from active workgroups

Heather informed the group of the ongoing effort to define priorities given each agency’s tight budgets.
· GRP Workgroup – Don Pettit, ODEQ stated they are awaiting on a few action items.  Some things the group is working on are: a public outreach plan – to get the message out on how GRPs are used and developed, and they’re also about to embark on developing an updated plan for the Columbia River GRP.
· Science and Technology Response Workgroup – Myola Martinez, WDOE stated the workgroup met last month.  The subgroups are continuing to work.  They are working on the dispersant matrix, a critical decision making map or chart, In situ burn for sensitive areas and for inland areas.  They are also developing a plan for operational guidance.

· Places of Refuge Workgroup – Heather Parker stated that this was no longer dormant, they just had their first meeting.  It is co-chaired by Sector Seattle and Sector Portland.  Their first priority is to update the contact list.   Then they want to re-evaluate current sites under an all hazards/all risks thought.  Another piece is to conduct outreach to the local communities.  The workgroup is open for membership.

· Logistics Workgroup – Ms. Parker spoke for Preston Sleeger.  Ms. Parker stated this workgroup is critical to our plan, and that this chapter was going to be slated to try out the new formatting, however it’s being discussed that timing and resources may make this not possible at this time.

· Hazardous Substances – Josie Clark, EPA stated they re-wrote the chapter for the 2010 revision.
6.  On Scene Coordinator Reports

· USCG Sector Seattle – Shane Hutchings – gave a spill report by county, then broke it down by vessel type, and by year.  He talked about significant cases, one involving the USS Abraham Lincoln, and an issue in Quileute Harbor. To see the Power Point click here.
· Sector Portland – Shawn Edwards – gave a report of there significant cases and other sector activities.  To see the Power Point click here.  

· EPA – Diane Dettling – gave an update on the recent activities in the EPA’s Region 10.  To see the Power Point click here. 

· WDOE – David Byers – gave an update on their recent activities.  To see the Power Point click here.
7.  NW AREA Contingency Plan Rescoping Update and 2010 Revision schedule

Heather Parker discussed the changes the groups wants to make, involving rescoping the chapters within the plan.  It was decided that it would start with chapter 7000 and 5000, however they are waiting on word from the executives about chapter 5000 before proceeding on that.   Ms. Parker talked about due dates for the 2010 update revision schedule as well.  The public comment period will be in July.
8.  Coast Guard Puget Sound Initiatives

LTJG Derek Miller, USCG Sector Seattle stated they started a sector waterway outreach program.  They had done marina visits in the past, and now they are working now to make the process more formal, and deliver a big picture message.  When they go to marinas they talk about pollution response, and pollution prevention for the boat/marina owner.  LTJG Miller stated the teams were active duty and reservists.  The group usually picks an area, and will go hit all the marinas in that area.  They want this outreach to result in an open flow of communication between the marinas and the USCG.
9.  Current Level of Oil spill preparedness at oil transfer locations

Myola Martinez, DOE and Christopherson, USCG gave a presentation on the risks, regulations, and rules of oil transfer in state waters.  To see the Power Point click here.
10. Shell Fish and Oil Spills in the Oak Harbor Area

Brett Bishop, shellfish grower spoke to the group.  He owns and operates a 127 year old family-run shellfish company, and he also works for a geo-duck farm in Shelton.  Mr. Bishop is 8 hr trained, and wants to help add Shellfish information into the GRP plan.  He stated that he rests easily after a tour of the BP oil refinery stating it was exceptionally clean, and their plans were tremendously prepared.  He also discussed what equipment he could offer during a response, adding that most of the shellfish people were extremely experienced in the water.  Mr. Bishop would like other shellfish growers to get training on oil spill response so they could assist in mitigating the impacts of any spill in the area.  He sees the agreement between the Makah Tribe and MSRC as a potential model.  Mr. Bishop stated that if they were to be able to train, January and February would be the best times of the year.
11. Protecting Orca Whales

Lynne Barre, NOAA gave a presentation on the Orca Whales showing how oil affects the whales, where it is the most dangerous, and proposed safe areas and new rules they are trying to put into effect.  To see the Power Point, click here. 
Andy Carlson, WA Fish and Wildlife gave a presentation on minimizing Oil Spill impacts on the Orca Whales.  His presentation included ways to herd the Whales away from danger.  To see the Power Point, click here.
12. Olympic Coast Marine Sanctuary Oil Spill Prevention

Liam Antrim, OCNMS discussed what his agency is doing to prepare for oil spills, as well as discussed boundaries to the sanctuary, and showed the group other areas in the world that this agency is active. To see the Power Point, click here.
13. Spot Weather Forecast for Emergency Response

Carl Cerniglia, National Weather Service (NWS) at the Seattle forecast location. 
There were questions about the different other types of information that NWS could provide.  For example, surface sea temperature, as well as the temperature at different elevations.  Also, they can provide averages of data for certain criteria.  A question was raised about how long it would take to set up an incident management specific weather station.  He answered that he already has all the equipment he needs; it’s just a matter of a phone call. If he needs to call Boise, they can be there within 24 -36 hours.  A Doppler provides specifically atmospheric properties. To see the Power Point, click here.
14.  Closing
Wade Gough reminded everyone that the next RRT meetings will be the 23rd and 24th of June, 2010 in Boise Idaho.
Captain Englebert thanked everyone for coming and the meeting was adjourned.
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